
TOWN of HARRISVILLE
Office of the Select Board

705 Chesham Road, Harrisville, NH 03450
Tel 603 827 3431 I Fax 603 827 2917

February 3, 2022

Daniel C. Goldner, Chair
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
Suite I 0, 21 South Fruit Street
Concord, NH 03301

Re: DE 21-1 41 , Town of Harrisville

Chair Goldner:

On January 26, 2022, the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (the “Commission”) issued
a Memorandum of Decision in the above-referenced docket that determined the Town of
Harrisville’s Electric Aggregation Plan (“EAP”) failed to meet certain statutory requirements
applicable to EAPs. We are responding to the Commission’s Memorandum.

The Town of Harrisville understands the Commission’s decision in the Memorandum was a result
of the fact that rulemaking related to municipal and county aggregation commenced on January
5, 2022, in Docket No. DRM-21-142. The Commission determined thatthe rulemaking “may
result in additional requirements that could have substantive impacts on the Commission’s
evaluation of the Harrisville Community Power Electric Aggregation Plan.”

As a result, the Commission suggested that the Town re-submit the plan “when the rulemaking
process is closer to completion or has concluded,” which the Town of Harrisville will be prepared
to do at that time, thank you.

As a result of this timing, however, the Town of Harrisville is concerned that a delay in the
approval of the aggregation rules will cause an additional delay in the Town’s implementation of
its community power initiatives.

Therefore, the Town respectfully requests that the Commission approve municipal and county
aggregation rules as quickly as possible. This will allow the Town of Harrisville to move forward
with our community power plan on the timeline approved by our residents.

Town of Harrisville Select Board

Andrea Hodson

Kathleen Scott

cc: Harrisville Electric Aggregation Committee


